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To: clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org, losangelesbeautiful@gmail.com, Councilmember.Harris-Dawson@lacity.org,
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Digital BillBoards are very dangerous. I see no difference in texting in a car and/or reading the Digital Billboards and NOT

looking at the road. I think there will be many lives lost.
I understand it would be a great money maker but the safety of our citizens is really more important. You really need to

find another way.
Thank you,

Ginger Lincoln

323.252.6612
Every Bird Needs a Nest
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